
Chair Dembrow, Vice-Chair Thomsen and committee members,

Please approve SB 744 to eliminate Oregon's graduation testing barrier. Suspending and eliminating the Essential Learning Skills 
assessment requirement for a high school diploma allows more opportunities for students. Any move away from proficiency and 
toward completed credit hours should be considered. Thank you for acting on these policies.

Ross Swartzendruber
Parent, Salem-Keizer School District
ross@salemcreative.net


